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Office of Statewide Health Planning and Development 
(OSHPD) 355 S. Grand Ave, Suite 1900 Los Angeles, CA 
90071

RE: Seismic Safety Deadline — January 1, 2030

Assembly Bill (AB) 2190 (Chapter 673, Statues of 2018) granted specified hospitals the opportunity to apply for an 
extension of the January 1, 2020 seismic compliance deadline. It also required general acute care hospitals with 
buildings that do not substantially comply with seismic safety standards to attest that their board of directors is aware that 
the buildings are required to meet the January 1, 2030 compliance deadline.

Hospital buildings that are not rated SPC-4 by December 31, 2029 will no longer be able to house 
patients overnight or to house essential hospital services. Below is the current status of the four 
building’s on Olympia’s campus as of the date of this letter:

Olympia Medical Center - OSHPD # 11863

Building #01 - BLD-00368 — North Wing SPC-4  
.Surgery, Dietary, Warehouse

Building #02 - BLD-00369 — East Wing SPC-1 
.Med/Surg, Telemetry, Engineering, Pharmacy, ER

Building #03 - BLD-00370 — West Wing SPC-2  
.Step-Down Unit, Med/Surg, Offices

Building #04 — BLD-00371 — Pavilion SPC-2  
.Med/Surg, ICU/CCU, ECT, Administration

Olympia Medical Center has begun the process of upgrading Building #02 to SPC-2 status with a deadline of June 
30, 2022. Buildings #02, #03, and #04 can be successfully upgrade to SPC-4 status when funds becomes available.

If you have any questions or would like to discuss further, please let me know.

Sincerely

Matt williams - CEO/CFO 

Olympia Medical Center P: 
(323) 932-5062  E: 
matt.williams@olympiamc.com
cc: Stan Horn — Director of Facilities — Olympia Medical Center


